
 
 

Greater Park Hill Community, Inc. 

2823 Fairfax Street  

Denver, CO 80207 

Phone: (303) 388-0918  Fax: (303) 388-0910 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

Monthly Community and Board Meeting 
 

Date:  September 1, 2016 
Time:  6:30 p.m. 
Location:  GPHC Offices, 2823 Fairfax Street, Denver, CO 80207 
Board Member Attendees:  Heather Shockey, Tracey MacDermott, Ryan Hunter, Rob Barber, Veronica D’Annibale, 
Melissa Davis, Geneva Goldsby, James Groves, Lynn Kalinauskas, Louis Plachowski, Lyle Hanson and Bernadette Kelly 
Board Members not in attendance:  Bob Homiak, Sierra Fleenor, Lisa Clark, and Gete Mekonnen 
 

Item 
No. 

Discussion Action Items/Responsibility 

1 Introductions  

2 D2 Report: 
Officer Sharon Avandaňo, new Community Resource Officer from Denver DPD 
D2 
Murders and thefts are down, but theft from motor vehicles is not as people 
continue to leave valuables in their car, so please don’t provide a crime of 
opportunity and remove valuables from your car. 
 
If you see people drinking/open containers on the street (Fairfax), please 
report it and those on patrol  
 

Report any suspicious activity to 
District 2 at the non-emergency 
dispatch number:  720-913-
2000. 
Reserve 9-1-1 for crimes in 
progress so that you are not 
tying up the line for real 
emergencies. 
 
Twitter:  follow @DenverPolice 
 
 

3 Salon Joa Liquor License Application, Colfax and Poplar 
They are located adjacent to Fiction Brewing 
Want to serve clients and patrons, one drink per client per day. All employees 
have to sign agreement to check all ID’s and make sure they are 21 before they 
are served. 
Applying for Beer and Wine license – laws are changing and you are not 
allowed to serve your clients alcohol without a license, even if you don’t 
charge them for it.  
Planning on serving One Hope wines, 50% of proceeds go towards different 
charities. 
Geneva asked if adjacent property owners have been contacted – have talked 
to adjacent home owners as well as their clients. Have had residents visit or 
call in and asking about liquor license. 
Lyle Hanson lives 1.5 blocks away and does not support their application for a 
liquor license. 

 

4 Greenleaf, Cody Reinhart & Mia 
Non-profit youth leadership program – Smiley Farm.  Started in 2008, had farm 
at Sustainability Park on 25th and California, but land has been sold to 
developers. 
Youth leadership and increasing access to healthy food; farm stand every 

www.greenleafdenver.org 

http://www.greenleafdenver.org/


Saturday morning; working with 14-18 year old students. It is a paid position, 
first job, can stay all through high school. 
Intensive summer program – spend 20 hours per week on the Farm, exploring 
food justice and social justice issues; research for next year’s farm. 
Benefit concert to complete next phase of Farm – on September 17th at the Art 
Garage on 23rd and Kearney. 
Looking for volunteers! 
Starting process of forming a neighborhood advisory council – issues and 
assets in the neighborhood. 
Looking for Board members as well. 

5 Executive Director’s Report, Rebecca Born: 
Harvest your Garden!  Not enough time?, more than you can eat? GPHC would 
be happy to send a volunteer to help pick your garden to provide fresh 
produce for our Food Pantry. 
Kaiser Permanente Grant Application – just completed today, so waiting to 
hear later. Healthy Living Coalition Project – to promote walking, riding.  
Application focused on making an accessible route from south Park Hill to 
North Park Hill at Holly where Post Office, Rec Center, Library and other 
amenities exist. 

 

6 Park Hill Historic District Update: 
Have reached 70% of the homes in the proposed area, of those reached - 69% 
are in support, 18% undecided, 13% are opposed. 
Chris Herndon will host an information session for the residents in the 
proposed areas on September 13th. 
Home Owners can also sign the petition online via the Historic Park Hill 
website:  http://www.historicparkhill.org/ 

http://www.historicparkhill.org/ 

7 Helen Morgan, District Attorney Candidate: 
Indicted 32 people in a white supremacist ring via the DA’s office 

 

8 Home Tour and Street Fair Update, Rob Barber: 
WE NEED MORE VOLUNTEERS!!!! 
Street Fair is sold out, still room for food trucks 
5 homes, 2 churches 
Sunday, September 11th from 11 am – 5 pm 
Tickets available at Modern Bungalow, Park Hill Library, Cake Crumbs 

 

9 Approval of August Board Minutes 
Approved!! 

 

 
End of Minutes 

Next Meeting is GPHC Annual Meeting 
Thursday, October 6th 

 

http://www/
http://www.historicparkhill.org/

